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Off-Leash Area Working Group 

Friday, January 24, 2014 

City Hall, Room 202 

Meeting Minutes 
 

Attendees:  Commissioner DeRubeis, Carol Stapleton, Lee McIntyre, Bud Grantham, Amy Koel  

 

 
1. Area Updates  

 Thompsonville Playground – Invite PTO members to the next meeting to discuss the proposal 

 NSHS – Alderman Albright is contacting the school committee to finalize process  

 Commissioner DeRubeis recommended the group re-visit Norumbega Park, specifically the area near 
the Marriott abutting Commonwealth Ave.  Mr. McIntyre is concerned with fighting the historical use 
of the area; currently there is a large group of dog owners that use the park. 

 
2. New Business 

 Meeting Schedule – Commissioner DeRubeis asked for a consensus from the group on changing the 
meetings to every other week.  To be discussed at the next meeting.  

 

 

Robert J. DeRubeis 

Commissioner 


